

# City of Waltham

Jeannette A. McCarthy Mayor CITY OF WALTHAM CITY CLERK'S OFFICE 2016 MAR -7 P 4: 33 RECORDED

March 7, 2018

TO: The City Council

RE: Revised - EOPSS FFY 2018 Traffic Enforcement & Equipment Grant Program

### Dear Councillors:

I respectfully request acceptance of additional grant funding of \$6,000.00 awarded to the Waltham Police Department to conduct traffic enforcement. This grant requires the department to participate in a minimum of 8 hours for both *Click It or Ticket* and *Drive Sober of Get Pulled Over* campaigns; the remaining enforcement budget may be spent throughout the grant period; and there are no matching funds required.

Enclosed please find a communication from the Chief of Police. Chief MacPherson is available to answer any questions you may have regarding this request.

Sincerely,

Jannell G. Mc Coay

Jeannette A. McCarthy

JAM/ccb Enclosure

cc: Chief Keith D. MacPherson



# **Waltham Police Department**



"Protecting and Serving with Pride"

March 6, 2018

Honorable Jeannette A. McCarthy Mayor Waltham City Hall 610 Main Street Waltham, MA 02452

RE: Revised - FFY 2018 Traffic Enforcement & Equipment Grant Program

Dear Mayor McCarthy:

Please be advised, that the original \$3,000.00 award from EOPSS for the FFY 2018 Traffic Enforcement & Equipment Grant Program has been *revised* (see attachment).

The City of Waltham Police Department has been awarded an additional \$6,000.00, providing us with a total award of \$9,000.00; and there are no matching funds required.

This funding is to be used for the <u>Click It or Ticket</u> campaign, which will run from May 4 - 28, 2018; and the <u>Drive Sober or Get Pulled Over</u> campaign, which will run from August 10 - 31, 2018.

I, or Sergeant Bill Gallant, will be available to answer any questions that you, or the Council, may have.

Sincerely,

Keith D. MacPherson

Chief of Police

KDM/ml Enclosure

c: Officer Gallant, Grant Manager Paul Centofanti, Auditor File

MAR 0 6 2018

MAYOR'S OFFICE

## Landry, Mary

From:

MacPherson, Keith

Sent:

Wednesday, January 31, 2018 1:04 PM

To:

Landry, Mary; McSweeney, Lynda; Lombardo, Frank

Subject:

FW: ADDITIONAL FUNDING 2018 Traffic Enforcement and Equipment Program -

FYI

#### Keith D. MacPherson

Chief of Police Waltham Police Department 155 Lexington Street Waltham, MA 02452 Office: 781-314-3500

Fax: 781-314-3506

From: Leduc, Alisa (EPS) [mailto:alisa.leduc@state.ma.us]

Sent: Wednesday, January 31, 2018 9:44 AM

To: Gallant, William <wgallant@police.waltham.ma.us>

Cc: MacPherson, Keith < kmacpherson@police.waltham.ma.us>

Subject: ADDITIONAL FUNDING 2018 Traffic Enforcement and Equipment Program -

On behalf of the Executive Office of Public Safety and Security/Office of Grants and Research/Highway Safety Division, please accept this email as authorization to proceed with additional funding for the FFY 2018 Traffic Enforcement and Equipment Grant Program.

Your additional funding amount at this time is \$6,000.00, You will be notified by email if funding becomes available in the future.

As a reminder, the grant terms require your department to participate in a minimum of 8 enforcement hours during the three national high-visibility enforcement campaigns listed below. Additionally, in order to qualify for equipment purchase\* through this grant program, departments are required to participate in a minimum of 8 hours in both the December DSOGPO and May CIOT. The remainder of your approved funding award may be utilized any time during the grant period.

Drive Sober or Get Pulled Over (DSOGPO) campaign Dec. 8 – 31, 2017, (completed) Click It or Ticket (CIOT) Campaign - May 4-28, 2018 Drive Sober or Get Pulled Over (SDOGPO) - August 10-31, 2018

#### Important:

- You will not be reimbursed for any costs incurred in advance of the contract effective date nor any costs incurred after September 30, 2018 or for any costs exceeding your awards.
- Please keep a copy of this email as proof of authorization to continue your planned enforcement.
- Monthly reporting forms are due by the 15<sup>th</sup> of each month for requested reimbursement of activity in the previous month. Reporting forms were sent to the grant contacts in a previous email and can also